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regular meeting of the Council of the Borough of Matawan, New Jersey, was held at the 
Matawan Municipal Community Center, 201 Broad Street, Matawan, New Jersey on December 
4, 2018, with Mayor Joseph Altomonte presiding.  Pursuant to Section 5 of the Open Public 
Meetings Act, adequate notice of this meeting has been provided by publishing notification in 
The Independent on March 15, 2018, by sending notice to the Asbury Park Press, and by 
posting.  A copy of said notice is and has been made available to the public and is on file in the 
Office of the Borough Clerk.  A copy of said notice has also been sent to such members of the 
public as have requested such information in accordance with the Statute.  Mayor Altomonte 
called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM requesting a roll call. 
 
On roll call the following members responded present: 
 
Yes:  Councilman Nicolas Reeve 

Councilwoman Josi Salvatore 
Councilwoman Stephanie Buckel 
Councilman Brett Cannon  

  Councilwoman Deana Gunn 
Councilman David Vergaretti 

 
Also present were Louis Ferrara, Borough Administrator and Pasquale Menna, Esq., Borough 
Attorney. 
 
Mayor Altomonte asked everyone to stand for a Salute to the Flag. 
 
Mayor Altomonte asked everyone to stand for a Moment of Silence. 
 
Mayor Altomonte announced Ordinance 18-20, Resolutions 18-12-09 and 18-12-10, will be 
held, and Resolutions 18-12-16 and 18-12-17 will be added to the Consent Agenda.  Mr. Menna 
stated as tonight’s meeting would normally be the Public Hearing for Ordinance 18-20, there 
should be a motion to carry the Public Hearing until the 7:00 PM December 18, 2018 Council 
meeting.  Councilman Cannon made the motion, seconded by Councilwoman Gunn.  Council 
agreed.  Motion passed. 
 

Privilege of the Floor for Agenda Items Only 
 
Mayor Altomonte opened the Privilege of the Floor for Agenda Items Only.   
 
There were no comments.  
 
Mayor Altomonte requested a motion to close the Privilege of the Floor for Agenda Items Only.  
Councilwoman Salvatore made the motion, seconded by Councilwoman Buckel.  Council 
agreed.  Motion passed. 
 

Consent Agenda 
 
Mayor Altomonte read by title Resolutions 18-12-01 through and including 18-12-05, plus 
Resolution 18-12-16 and Resolution 18-12-17, requesting a motion to approve en masse.   
Councilwoman Buckel made the motion, seconded by Councilwoman Salvatore. Mayor 
Altomonte requested a voice vote.  Council agreed.  Motion passed. 
 

RESOLUTION 18-12-01 
REDEMPTION OF TAX SALE CERTIFICATE 

TRYSTONE CAPITAL ASSETS, LLC 
CERTIFICATE #17-00027 

 

A 
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WHEREAS, the Borough of Matawan Tax Collector has reported that Tax Sale Certificate #17-00027 
was sold to Trystone Capital Assets, LLC, PO Box 1030, Brick, NJ   08723; and 
 

WHEREAS, the Certificate has been paid and fully redeemed for the property owner, Block 34, Lot 2, 
otherwise known as 133 Broad Street. 
 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Borough of Matawan, that they hereby 
authorize payment in the amount of $6,640.99, and a Premium of $5,300.00, to the above for the redemption of Tax 
Sale Certificate #17-00027. 

 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a certified true copy of this resolution is forwarded to the Borough’s 

Tax Collector and Treasurer. 
 

RESOLUTION 18-12-02 
REDEMPTION OF TAX SALE CERTIFICATE 

EONE GROUP, LLC 
CERTIFICATE #17-00085 

 
WHEREAS, the Borough of Matawan Tax Collector has reported that Tax Sale Certificate #17-00085 

was sold to the EONE Group, LLC, 150 Airport Rd., Suite 1220, Lakewood, NJ 08701; and 
 

WHEREAS, the Certificate has been paid and fully redeemed for the property owner, Block 120, Lot 14, 
otherwise known as 214 Villanova Place. 
 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Borough of Matawan, that they hereby 
authorize payment in the amount of $1,373.80, and a Premium of $1,400.00, to the above for the redemption of Tax 
Sale Certificate #17-00085. 

 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a certified true copy of this resolution is forwarded to the Borough’s 

Tax Collector and Treasurer. 
 

RESOLUTION 18-12-03 
AMENDING RESOLUTION 18-11-24 

AUTHORIZING REFUND OF TAX PAYMENT PENALTY 
26 UNION STREET 

BLOCK 65.09, LOT 10 
 

WHEREAS, the following property has been charged a tax payment penalty; and 
 
WHEREAS, it was determined that the property owner is due a refund. 

 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Borough of Matawan, that the Borough 

Tax Collector refund according to the following: 
 

Block/Lot Property Owner   Amount of Refund   
65.09/10  Jennifer & Joseph Krasinski $44.66   

  
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a certified true copy of this resolution is forwarded to the Borough’s 

Tax Collector and Treasurer. 
 

RESOLUTION 18-12-04 
2019 REORGANIZATION MEETING OF THE GOVERNING BODY 

 
 BE IT RESOLVED by the Governing Body of the Borough of Matawan that the reorganization of the 
Mayor and Council of the Borough of Matawan is hereby scheduled for Tuesday, January 1, 2019 at 12:00 Noon at 
the Matawan Municipal Community Center, 201 Broad Street, Matawan, New Jersey. 
 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the agenda for this meeting shall be the reorganization of the 
Governing Body of the Borough, including appointments and such other matters as may come before the 
Governing Body.  Formal action will be taken. 

 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Clerk caused notice of this meeting to be appropriately posted 

and to be given to be published in one of the official newspapers of the Borough.  
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RESOLUTION 18-12-05 
AUTHORIZING THE BOROUGH CLERK TO ADVERTISE FOR 

NEW REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS FOR   
2019 BOROUGH PHYSICIAN AND 

2019 BOROUGH OF MATAWAN UNIFIED PLANNING ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENTS 
ATTORNEY DUE TO NON-RECEIPT OF PREVIOUSLY SOLICITED REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS 

 
WHEREAS, Resolution 18-10-05 previously authorized the Borough Clerk to advertise and post a 

Request for Proposals (RFPs) from any interested party for the appointment of professionals pursuant to the State 
authorized Fair and Open Process promulgated by the State of New Jersey for professional services for various 
professionals for the Borough of Matawan; and 
 

WHEREAS, there were no proposals received for the 2019 Borough Physician or 2019 Borough of 
Matawan Unified Planning Zoning Board of Adjustments Attorney. 

 
 WHEREAS, the statutory enactment of the Fair and Open Process is guided by the rules and regulations 
adopted by the State under NJSA 19:44A-20.4, et seq; and, 
  
 WHEREAS, the Governing Body has determined that all professional appointments and candidates who 
answer and Requests for Qualification for appointments will not include any remuneration as employees of the 
Borough of Matawan, but all professionals shall be subcontractors of the Borough of Matawan, and that the 
municipality and will not provide any pension contribution to any of its professionals as part of remuneration; and, 
 
 WHEREAS, it is the sense of the Governing Body that professional appointments are confidential 
appointments of the Governing Body; and therefore, it is the desire of the Council to solicit more candidates for 
various positions of professional appointments, so that the Council can make a determination submitted under the 
Requests for Proposals that will be proffered to the Fair and Open Process. 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Borough of Matawan that it acts as 
follows: 

1. The Clerk is authorized and empowered to re-advertise and post for Requests for Qualifications, 
pursuant to the Fair and Open, from any interested party for the 2019 Borough Physician or 
2019 Borough of Matawan Unified Planning Zoning Board of Adjustments Attorney. 

 
 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a true certified copy of this Resolution shall be forwarded to the 
following Borough of Matawan Departments:  Administration, Clerk, and Finance. 
 

RESOLUTION 18-12-16 
AUTHORIZING REFUND OF TAX OVERPAYMENTS 

4 CEDAR STREET – BLOCK 72, LOT 5 
 

WHEREAS, the following property has been overpaid for the year 2018 as a result of the reasons below; 
and 

 
WHEREAS, the property owner’s representative has made the payment and a refund is in order to clear 

the account. 
 
WHEREAS, the following refund has been verified as accurate by the Tax Collector. 

 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Borough of Matawan, that the Borough 

Tax Collector refund according to the following: 
 
Block/Lot Property Owner  Amount of Refund Notation  
72/5  Mathew Schoffel  $1,938.80  Double Payment  

  
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a certified true copy of this resolution is forwarded to the Borough’s 

Tax Collector and Treasurer. 
 

RESOLUTION 18-12-17 
AUTHORIZING REFUND OF TAX PAYMENT PENALTY 

2 SUTTON DRIVE 
BLOCK 64.01, LOTS 1 & 2 

BLOCK 64.02, LOTS 1, 2 & 3 
 

WHEREAS, the following properties has been charged a tax payment penalty; and 
 
WHEREAS, it was determined that the property owner is due a refund. 
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NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Borough of Matawan, that the Borough 
Tax Collector refund according to the following: 

 
Block/Lot  Property Owner    Amount of Refund 
64.01/1 & 2  Twin Lake Properties, LLC  $20.43 
64.02/1, 2 & 3  Twin Lake Properties, LLC  $2,414.64  

 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a certified true copy of this resolution is forwarded to the Borough’s 

Tax Collector and Treasurer. 
 

New Business 
 
Mayor Altomonte read by title Resolution 18-12-06:  2017 Road Improvement Program 
Contract 2 – Black Rock Enterprises, LLC – Authorizing Change Order No. 5.  Councilwoman 
Buckel made the motion, seconded by Councilwoman Salvatore.  Mayor Altomonte requested a 
roll call vote.  A roll call vote was taken. 
 
Yes:  Councilman Nicolas Reeve 

Councilwoman Josi Salvatore 
Councilwoman Stephanie Buckel 
Councilman Brett Cannon  

  Councilwoman Deana Gunn 
Councilman David Vergaretti 

 
Motion passed. 
 

RESOLUTION 18-12-06 
2017 ROAD IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM CONTRACT 2 

BLACK ROCK ENTERPRISES, LLC 
AUTHORIZING CHANGE ORDER NO. 5 

 
 WHEREAS, T&M Associates has informed the Council that Various Items are reduced to reflect current 
as-built quantities, in the 2017 Road Improvement Program Contract 2, for a total reduction this Change Order 
No. 5 of Sixty-Six Thousand, Seven Hundred Twenty-One Dollars and Thirteen Cents ($66,721.13); and  

 
WHEREAS, T&M Associates has informed the Council that Various Items are increased to reflect 

current as-built quantities, in the 2017 Road Improvement Program Contract 2, for a total increase this Change 
Order No. 5 of Thirty-Four Thousand, One Hundred Sixty-Three Dollars and Thirteen Cents ($34,163.13); and  

 
WHEREAS, T&M Associates has informed the Council that Items S-6, S-7, S-8, S-9, and S-10 are 

Supplemental for 2017 Road Improvement Program Contract 2, for an increase this Change Order No. 5 of Thirty-
Two Thousand, Five Hundred Fifty-Eight Dollars and No Cents ($32,558.00).  
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Borough of Matawan, based upon the 
recommendation of Robert Keady, T&M Associates, that they hereby authorize the attached contract modification 
proposal, Change Order No. 5, for the 2017 Road Improvement Program Contract 2, a Net Change This Change 
Order No. 5, in an amount of No Dollars and No Cents ($0.00).   
 
 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED this amount reflects a total Net Change Reduction in Contract of No 
Dollars and Thirty-Two Cents ($0.32).   
 
 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED the Mayor of the Borough of Matawan is hereby authorized to execute 
the attached contract modification proposal and acceptance. 
 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a true certified copy of this Resolution shall be forwarded to the 
following Borough of Matawan Departments:  Administration, Clerk, Construction, Finance, Public Works as well 
as T&M Associates and Black Rock Enterprises, LLC. 
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Mayor Altomonte read by title Resolution 18-12-07: Authorizing T&M Associates to Provide 
Professional Services for Preliminary Assessment Environmental Due Diligence Evaluation.  
Councilwoman Buckel made the motion, seconded by Councilwoman Salvatore.  Mayor 
Altomonte requested a roll call vote.  A roll call vote was taken. 
 
Yes:  Councilman Nicolas Reeve 

Councilwoman Josi Salvatore 
Councilwoman Stephanie Buckel 
Councilman Brett Cannon  

  Councilwoman Deana Gunn 
Councilman David Vergaretti 

 
Motion passed. 
 

RESOLUTION 18-12-07 
AUTHORIZING T&M ASSOCIATES 

TO PROVIDE PROFESSIONAL SERVICES FOR 
PRELIMINARY ASSESSMENT  

ENVIRONMENTAL DUE DILIGENCE EVALUATION 
 

WHEREAS, the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Matawan received the attached proposal from 
T&M Associates for professional services associated with the preparation of Preliminary Assessment 
Environmental Due Diligence Evaluation of 84 and 86 Main Street, Matawan, New Jersey also known as Block 7, 
Lots 5 and 6, respectively. 
 

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED the Council of the Borough of Matawan hereby authorizes 
T&M Associates to perform Task 1:  Preliminary Assessment (Two PA Reports) and Task 2:  Geophysical Survey 
(Two GP Survey Reports) as detailed in the attached proposal for professional services in an amount not to exceed 
Eight Thousand Five Hundred Fifty Dollars and No Cents ($8,550.00). 
 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, by the Council of the Borough of Matawan that the Mayor be and is 
hereby authorized as signatory on behalf of the Borough of Matawan. 
 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a true certified copy of this Resolution shall be forwarded to the 
following Borough of Matawan Departments:  Administration, Clerk, Finance, Public Works as well as Robert R. 
Keady, Jr. of T&M Associates. 
 

CERTIFICATION AS TO AVAILABLE FUNDING 
 

I, Monica Antista, Chief Financial Officer of the Borough of Matawan do hereby certify that as of the date 
of this certification funds are available from the 8-01-20-165-200 Budget of the Borough of Matawan to T&M 
Associates for professional services for Preliminary Assessment Environmental Due Diligence Evaluation in an 
amount not to exceed Eight Thousand Five Hundred Fifty Dollars and No Cents ($8,550.00). 
 
 This certification is based solely on the information encumbered into the financial records of the borough 
by the appropriate using division as of this date and relies on the completeness of financial records. 
 

Chief Financial Officer 
 
(Signature on File) 
____________________________________ 
Monica Antista, CMFO 
Dated:  December 4, 2018 
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Mayor Altomonte read by title Resolution 18-12-08: Authorizing T&M Associates to Provide 
Professional Services for the Borough of Matawan’s Asset Management Plan Associated with 
the American Water Works Association Water Quality and Accountability Act.  Councilwoman 
Gunn made the motion, seconded by Councilwoman Salvatore.  Council agreed.  Motion 
passed. 
 

RESOLUTION 18-12-08 
AUTHORIZING T&M ASSOCIATES 

TO PROVIDE PROFESSIONAL SERVICES FOR 
THE BOROUGH OF MATAWAN’S 

ASSET MANAGEMENT PLAN ASSOCIATED WITH THE 
AMERICAN WATER WORKS ASSOCIATION 

WATER QUALITY AND ACCOUNTABILITY ACT 
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WHEREAS, the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Matawan received the attached scope and fee 
estimate from T&M Associates for professional services associated with the creation of an Asset Management Plan 
designed to inspect, maintain, repair and renew the Borough of Matawan’s infrastructure consistent with 
standards established by the American Water Works Association. 
 

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED the Council of the Borough of Matawan hereby authorizes 
T&M Associates to create of an Asset Management Plan on behalf of the Borough as required by the Water Quality 
Accountability Act as detailed in the attached proposal for professional services in an amount not to exceed Thirty 
Five Thousand Six Hundred Dollars and No Cents ($35,600.00). 
 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a true certified copy of this Resolution shall be forwarded to the 
following Borough of Matawan Departments:  Administration, Clerk, Finance, Public Works as well as Robert R. 
Keady, Jr. of T&M Associates. 
 

CERTIFICATION AS TO AVAILABLE FUNDING 
 

I, Monica Antista, Chief Financial Officer of the Borough of Matawan do hereby certify that as of the date 
of this certification funds are available from the 8-09-55-500-213 Budget of the Borough of Matawan to T&M 
Associates for professional services associated with the creation of an Asset Management Plan in an amount not to 
exceed Thirty Five Thousand Six Hundred Dollars and No Cents ($35,600.00). 
 
 This certification is based solely on the information encumbered into the financial records of the borough 
by the appropriate using division as of this date and relies on the completeness of financial records. 
 

Chief Financial Officer 
 
(Signature on File) 
____________________________________ 
Monica Antista, CMFO 
Dated:  December 4, 2018 
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Mayor Altomonte read by title Resolution 18-12-11:  Approving Unused Vacation for the Year 
2018 – Michele Bodino.  Councilman Reeve made the motion, seconded by Councilwoman 
Buckel.  Mayor Altomonte requested a roll call vote.  A roll call vote was taken. 
 
Yes:  Councilman Nicolas Reeve 

Councilwoman Josi Salvatore 
Councilwoman Stephanie Buckel 
Councilman Brett Cannon  

  Councilwoman Deana Gunn 
Councilman David Vergaretti 

 
Motion passed. 
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RESOLUTION 18-12-11 
APPROVING UNUSED VACATION FOR THE YEAR 2018 

MICHELE BODINO 
 
 WHEREAS, Michele Bodino has requested Council approval to carry over 49 unused 2018 vacation 
hours, which equal 7 vacation days, into the year of 2019; and 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED the Council of the Borough of Matawan hereby approves 
Michele Bodino’s request to carry over 7 unused 2018 vacation days into the year 2019.   
 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a true certified copy of this Resolution shall be forwarded to the 
following Borough of Matawan Departments:  Administration, Clerk, Finance, Payroll as well as Michele Bodino. 
 
Mayor Altomonte read by title Resolution 18-12-12:  A Resolution to Fix and Determine the 
2018 Stipends for the Borough of Matawan Office of Emergency Management Personnel – 
Public Safety.  Councilwoman Buckel made the motion, seconded by Councilwoman Salvatore.  
Mayor Altomonte requested a roll call vote.  A roll call vote was taken. 
 
Yes:  Councilman Nicolas Reeve 

Councilwoman Josi Salvatore 
Councilwoman Stephanie Buckel 
Councilman Brett Cannon 

  Councilwoman Deana Gunn 
Councilman David Vergaretti 

 
Motion passed. 
 

RESOLUTION 18-12-12 
A RESOLUTION TO FIX AND DETERMINE THE 2018 STIPENDS FOR THE BOROUGH 
OF MATAWAN OFFICE OF EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT PERSONNEL 

PUBLIC SAFETY 
 
 WHEREAS, the following resolution sets the individual stipends for 2018 retroactive to January 1, 2018; 
and 
 
 WHEREAS, funds for this purpose are available in the 2018 Budget pending receipt of written 
Certification as to Available Funding from the Chief Financial Officer. 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the 2018 Stipends for the Borough of Matawan Office of 
Emergency Management personnel are hereby set as follows:  
 

DEPARTMENT   2018 
TITLE EMPLOYEE  STIPEND 
    
Public Safety     
Emergency Management Coordinator  Thomas J. Falco  $3,000.00 
Emergency Management 1st Deputy Coordinator Richard Michitsch  $2,000.00 
Emergency Management 2nd Deputy Coordinator Timothy Clifton  $1,750.00 
Emergency Management Secretary Tammy Michitsch  $500.00 
OEM CERT Coordinator Herbert Caravella              $500.00 

 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a true certified copy of this Resolution shall be forwarded to the 

following Borough of Matawan Departments:  Clerk, Finance, Payroll Officer and Thomas J. Falco. 
 

CERTIFICATION AS TO AVAILABLE FUNDING 
 

I, Monica Antista, Chief Financial Officer of the Borough of Matawan do hereby certify that as of the date 
of this certification funds are available from the 8-01-25-252-100 Budget of the Borough of Matawan. 
 
 This certification is based solely on the information encumbered into the financial records of the borough 
by the appropriate using division as of this date and relies on the completeness of financial records. 
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Chief Financial Officer 
 
 (Signature on File) 

____________________________________ 
Monica Antista, CMFO 
Dated:  December 4, 2018 

 
Mayor Altomonte read by title Resolution 18-12-13:  Authorizing the Transfer of Funds from 
Current and Utility Accounts in the 2018 Budget.  Councilwoman Salvatore made the motion, 
seconded by Councilwoman Buckel.  Mayor Altomonte requested a roll call vote.  A roll call 
vote was taken. 
 
Yes:  Councilman Nicolas Reeve 

Councilwoman Josi Salvatore 
Councilwoman Stephanie Buckel 
Councilman Brett Cannon  

  Councilwoman Deana Gunn 
Councilman David Vergaretti 

 
Motion passed. 
 

RESOLUTION 18-12-13 
AUTHORIZING THE TRANSFER OF FUNDS FROM 

CURRENT AND UTILITY ACCOUNTS IN THE 2018 BUDGET 
 

WHEREAS, NJSA 40A:4-58 provides for the transfers within certain appropriations within the Municipal 
Budget during the last two months of the fiscal year: and 
 

WHEREAS, the Chief Financial Officer has advised the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Matawan 
that the need for certain transfers within the 2018 Municipal Budget exists; and 
 

WHEREAS, it is recommended that these budget transfers be made. 
 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the following budget transfers be made in the 2017 
Municipal Budget:  

Transfer From:  Transfer To:  
Account Amount of Account Amount of 
Number Transfer Number Transfer 
8-01-22-195-100 $10,500.00  8-01-25-265-100  $10,500.00 
Construction   Fire Prevention   
Salary & Wages   Salary & Wages   
      
8-01-20-150-100 $1,700.00  8-01-20-110-100  $1,700.00 
Tax Assessor   Mayor & Council   
Salary & Wages   Salary & Wages   
      
8-01-31-430-200 $15,000.00  8-01-36-472-200  $15,000.00 
Utilities   Social Security   
Other Expenses   Other Expenses   
      
8-01-20-100-200 $1,000.00  8-01-20-120-200  $1,000.00 
Administration   Borough Clerk   
Other Expenses   Other Expenses   
 
 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a certified copy of this resolution be provided to the Chief Financial 
Officer of the Borough of Matawan for the permanent records. 
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Mayor Altomonte read by title Resolution 18-12-14: Payment of Bills. Councilwoman Salvatore 
made the motion, seconded by Councilwoman Buckel.  Mayor Altomonte requested a roll call 
vote.  A roll call vote was taken. 
 
Yes:  Councilman Nicolas Reeve 

Councilwoman Josi Salvatore 
Councilwoman Stephanie Buckel 
Councilman Brett Cannon  

  Councilwoman Deana Gunn 
Councilman David Vergaretti 

 
Motion passed. 
 

RESOLUTION 18-12-14 
PAYMENT OF BILLS  

 
 BE IT RESOLVED by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Matawan, New Jersey. That the 
following numbered vouchers be paid to the persons therein respectively and hereinafter named, for the amounts 
set opposite their respective names, and endorsed and approved on said vouchers and that warrants be issued 
therefore, directed to the Borough Collector signed by the Mayor and attested by the Borough Clerk as required by 
law. 
 
Current $1,614,732.38 
Water & Sewer $53,859.26 
Borough Capital $259,168.05 
Grant $4,327.33 
Borough Trust $16,162.88 
Dog Tax Trust $350.00 
Railroad Parking Trust $11,500.00 
Recreation Trust $780.57 
 
Total $1,960,880.47 
 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a true certified copy of this Resolution shall be forwarded to the 
following Borough of Matawan Departments:  Finance as well as the Borough Auditor. 

 
Privilege of the Floor 

 
Mayor Altomonte opened the Privilege of the Floor. 
 
Neil Mendelsohn, 97 Broad Street, Matawan.  Mr. Mendelsohn inquired on the frequency of 
Council meetings.  He asked Councilman Cannon on his lack of reply to an email as well as a 
telephone message left with the Clerk, questioning the Clerk’s competency.  Councilman 
Cannon apologized asking how he can help as he and Mr. Mendelsohn had previously spoken.  
Mr. Mendolsohn had a personal matter but declined to speak privately with Councilman Cannon 
after his offer to do so.  Mr. Mendelsohn asked Council to inquire on the development of an 
Aberdeen property adjacent to Lake Matawan.  Mr. Mendelsohn expressed concern of someone 
on his property as there were “white dots” along his driveway into Broad Street.  An inquiry 
with the Borough did not reveal any information to his satisfaction.  Mr. Ferrara will further 
investigate.  Mr. Mendelsohn remarked on the timeliness of construction inspection asking if he 
can directly hire the inspector.  Mr. Ferrara replied the inspectors do have a weekly timetable, 
and cannot be directly hired out.  Mr. Ferrara stated he had informed Mr. Mendelsohn he was 
aware of the situation and understood that Mr. Mendelsohn’s contractor was not ready for the 
inspection.  Mr. Mendelsohn disagreed.  Mayor Altomonte offered when the contractor is ready 
for inspection to contact Mr. Ferrara.   
 
Mayor Altomonte requested a motion to close the Privilege of the Floor.  Councilwoman Buckel 
made the motion, seconded by Councilwoman Salvatore.  Council agreed.  Motion passed. 
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Recess to Executive Session 
 
Mayor Altomonte requested a motion to recess to Executive Session.  Councilman Reeve made 
the motion, seconded by Councilwoman Salvatore.  Mr. Menna announced the purpose of the 
Council retiring into Executive Session is to discuss personnel matters involving the Borough of 
Matawan.  No formal action will be taken.  Council agreed.  Motion passed. 
 
Meeting recessed at 7:29 PM. 
 

Recess to Executive Session 
 
Mayor Altomonte requested a motion to recess to Executive Session.  Councilwoman Gunn 
made the motion, seconded by Councilwoman Salvatore.  Mr. Menna announced the purpose of 
the Council retiring into Executive Session is to discuss personnel, and no formal action will be 
taken.  Council agreed.  Motion passed. 
 
Meeting recessed at 7:32 PM. 
 

Reconvene the Public Session 
 
Mayor Altomonte requested a motion to reconvene the Public Session.  Councilwoman Buckel 
made the motion, seconded by Councilwoman Salvatore.  Council agreed.  The meeting 
reconvened at 10:16 PM.  Mayor Altomonte requested a roll call.  On roll call the following 
members responded present: 
 
Present: Councilwoman Stephanie Buckel 

Councilman Brett Cannon  
  Councilwoman Deana Gunn 
  Councilman Nicolas Reeve 

Councilwoman Josi Salvatore 
Councilman David Vergaretti 
 

Also present were Louis Ferrara, Borough Administrator and Pasquale Menna, Esq., Borough 
Attorney. 
 
Mr. Menna announced the Executive Session meeting was conducted for personnel matters and 
Police Department promotion.  Record and summary will be sealed.  No action pending review 
by council in open session, and asked for any public comment.  
 
There were no comments. 
 
Mayor Altomonte requested a motion to adjourn the Public Session.  Councilwoman Salvatore 
made the motion, seconded by Councilwoman Buckel.  Council agreed.  Motion passed. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 10:17 PM. 
 
 
 
 
(Signature on File) 
_______________________________ 
Karen Wynne, RMC 
Municipal Clerk 
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